
 

 

Star of the Week Y5 Orchard Trip 

Warrington is now a designated enhanced response area following a government announcement, due to 

the continued prevalence of the Delta variant of coronavirus. 

Cases are rising rapidly in Warrington, driven by the Delta variant. The government therefore made the 

decision on, Monday 14 June, to make Warrington an enhanced support package area. 

This means that in Warrington, over the coming days and weeks, there will be, as a minimum: 

 An enhanced presence of community engagement and street teams, speaking to residents to make 

sure they are testing themselves routinely and are taking up the vaccine when offered 

 Supervised in-school testing and the reintroduction of face coverings in high schools 

 Surge PCR testing in some specific areas and settings 

 Enhanced delivery of local and targeted communications, including roaming ad vans and billboard 

messages 

Director of Public Health at Warrington Borough Council, Thara Raj, said: “Cases of coronavirus are 

continuing to rise in Warrington and we can all play our part to reduce the risk of transmission. Stick to the 

‘hands, face, space and fresh air’ basics of keeping your distance from others, making sure you wash your 

hands regularly, wear a face covering where appropriate and, if you’re meeting people, best to do it outside 

or in a place where there is plenty of ventilation. Importantly, please also remember to use symptom-free 

tests routinely and keep symptom-free testing twice a week, so that we can track anyone who may be 

unknowingly carrying the virus and spreading it to others.   

The following children have 

been awarded Star of the 

Week for showing our 

Christian value of: 

‘WISDOM’ 

RecD -       Stephanie  

RecV/T -    Poppy  

RecP -       Mika  

Y1L-           Aimee  

Y1B -         Hattie  

Y1C -         Arya  

Y2K/A -     Jessica  

Y2R -         Ethan  

Y2C -         Erin  

Y3D -         Charles  

Y3H -         Kary  

Y3W -        Millie  

Y4D -        Tanatswa  

Y4Mc -      Ajooni  

Y4B -        Eva  

Y5A -         Reyaan  

Y5T -         Max  

Y5S -        Ayaan  

Y6H -        Tharwat  

Y6C -        Lacey  

Y6W -       Qasim  

Together we aim high and with God’s love we can fly. 

Please remember to top-up your 

child’s Parent Pay account in order for 

them to receive snack and/or a 

school lunch. 
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@StPhilipCEAP 

Friday 2nd July 2021 

School closes on Wednesday 

28th July 2021 & we return on 

Thursday 2nd September 2021. 

Covid-19 (Coronavirus) - Warrington, a designated enhanced response area 

www.stphilipwestbrook.co.uk  

Dates for Forthcoming 

Events  

July 

5th  -  Y1HL Walton Gardens visit 

6th  - Y3KH Foxhowl  

7th  -  Y3PD Foxhowl 

8th  -  Y3AW Foxhowl 

9th  -  Y1HB Walton Gardens visit 

21st  -  Y6 Vibe visit 

On Tuesday, Year 5C had the 

opportunity to visit the orchard. 

In science, we have been 

learning about life cycles of 

plants and animals 

and we decided to 

explore the life 

cycles we could 

find at the orchard. The children 

were enthused by this and 

worked hard to discover a range 

of creatures and plants. They 

shared and discussed what 

they had found out.  

https://www.warrington.gov.uk/symptom-free-testing
http://www.stphilipwestbrook.co.uk/


 

Reminder for Parents/Carers Year 2 Trip to the Cathedral 

Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Liverpool 

Cathedral!  We impressed the tour guides with our 

knowledge about bible stories and the features of 

the cathedral.   We lit a candle and prayed, made 

our own stained glass window artwork and even 

pretended to be angels!  We are looking forward to 

writing our recounts all about our trip forward to 

writing our recounts all about our trip  

Please do not send any emails into the Office  or Admin email addresses as these are not monitored accounts. 

All emails are to be sent to stphilips_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk as this is monitored on a daily basis. 

Quidditch 

Year 3 and 4 had an amazing opportunity to take part in a fun and exciting 

Quidditch lesson on Friday. All children were involved and thoroughly enjoyed 

themselves. Well done to everyone who took part and congratulations to those 

who were in the winning house, Slytherin! 

Together we aim high and with God’s love we can fly. 

Please ring into school or leave a message on the 

absence l ine  or send an emai l  into 

stphilips_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk with your 

child’s name, their class and the reason why your child 

is absent from school. 

If your child has had a vomiting or diarrhoea bug please 

remember they cannot return to school until 2 clear 

days after the last episode in order to prevent infection 

to others. 

Please try not to make any appointments during school 

hours. If this isn’t possible please do not arrange to pick 

your child up/drop them off during their lunch time as 

there is limited staff availability to get your child and you 

could have a lengthy wait. Please ensure you email into 

school to inform us of any appointments beforehand. 

If you need to pick your child up early from school 

please email or phone to let us know the reason. Due to 

the staggered finishing times we will have to advise you 

of the best time to collect your child to avoid the mixing 

of year group bubbles. Please do not come into the 

office to collect your child without speaking to school 

first. 



 

 

 

 

 

For more information 

please click on the link 

below; 

 

RLWC2021 CIC Toolkit 

Warrington School Games 

Well done to all Year 4 and 6 pupils who took part in a Virtual Quadkids 

Athletics Competition last week. Year 4 narrowly missed out on 3rd place 

by 1 point! Fantastic effort and enthusiasm were shown by all who 

participated. 

https://stphilipwestbrook.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/RLWC2021_CIC_Toolkit.pdf

